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Last meeting’s attendance - 86% 

Meeting Report - 26 August  

After President Janine welcomed everyone, including the guests from the Alzheimer’s Organisation, 
Corporal Liesel said grace, reminded us of the 4 way test and raised a glass to South Africa. 
 
President Janine informed the meeting that Suzette has officially resigned from Rotary.   She further went 
on to discuss the invitation to the Sally Rally.  It was agreed that we would sell hotdogs for our own profit.  
The trail run was a success and President Janine thanked those who attended, assisted and planned the 
event.   
 
It was suggested that the ice bucket received from Rosemary Holloway be donated, in turn, to the 
Kimberley Club.  A plague will be made to reflect the donation to and from Rotary.  A decision will be 
finalized after consultation.   While on gifts, it was decided that the Club would give DG Greg Cryer a book 
about Kimberley and that Peter Thomas would make a book inscription. 
 
Sgt Gill, who is reminded not to skip the attendance officer, went about her duties.  She reminded everyone 
to provide the names of guests prior to the meeting.  Liam Burden will be in concert at the WHAG on 8 
September 2013 from 15:30, tickets at the door at R70 pp.   
 
Corlia gave Rotarians the final call for any orders from the Rotary shop.  On 14 September there will be a 
“Ride for Hospice Corporate Challenge”.  Entry is R3000 per team of 6 members.  All proceeds go to 
Hospice.  The teams will ride around a rugby field, in a back pedal format.  This means the winning team 
gets the losing team’s bikes, which can then either be donated or sold 2nd hand.  The Rotary Club of 
Kimberley will sponsor the entry fee for Interact. 
 
Sharon thanked everyone, including the sponsors, for their assistance and participation in the trail run.  
Approximately R3000 was made from this event.  Photos are on Facebook.  There has apparently even 
been a request for another run, possibly during the Night Race, but the decision will be left to that event’s 
organisers. 
 
Attendance is 19 of 22 or 86.36%. 
 
The guest speaker, Julia Pretorius, from the Alzheimer’s Organisation, 
explained  various aspects of the disease.  She explained the various 
stages and the progression through them.  As professionals with high 
levels of integrity, persons can also assist these patients, and their 
families, by providing legal advice, financial planning and support.   
 
One of the major challenges faced is that of the caring for patients.  
Escalating costs for patient-centered caring training and the limitation 
of special care facilities makes the annual application for funding from 
the Lotto and Department of Social Development a must.  
 
Alzeheimer’s Organisation was able to train 295 carers in the last year.  
With 3 carers per patient, their training has assisted about 100 
patients.   
 
For further details you can visit www.alzheimers.org.za 
 
Barry, at least, could remember the speaker’s name when thanking 
her.  President Janine discussed the possibility of the club becoming 
an Associate Member of Alzheimer’s committee which was 
unanimously approved. 
 

“Wisdom is divided into two parts: (a) having a great deal to say; and 
(b) not saying it.” - Anon 

Past Rotarian  
Les Lemmer 
 
It is with regret that we 
announce the death of 
Les Lemmer who 
passed away in Port 
Elizabeth on 30 August 
2013.  
Les, who was president 
of the RC Kimberley in 
1983-84, was a valued 
member of this club for 
many years, during 
which time he was 
actively supported by 
his Ann, Marie.  
 
We offer our 
condolences to Marie 
and the family. 
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Dates & 
Duties 

If you are unable to perform a duty, please make sure you arrange a replacement. 
(and please advise Dwayne by email or SMS of any changes:  dwaynemevans@gmail.com / 072 236 8658) 

Griqua Goodies 

 

"Success is not a process of accumulating wealth, 
building mass relationship or collecting things in 
excess, but developing, excelling, fostering and 
growing the happiness for self and others without 
recess to treat it as the life's progress." 
     Anuj Somany  

Coffee Club Birthday Greetings 
Changes—please advise Dwayne Evans 
Sep 10 Dennis Sparrow 
Sep 25 Don Munro 
Oct 13 Peter Gibbs 
Oct 23 Ginger Olivier 

Coffee Club 
 
10:00 at the “Hole in the Wall” 
 
 
 
 

Sep 3 Dwayne Evans 
Sep 10 Jannie Jacobs 
Sep  17 Hugh McGibbon 
Sep  24 Peter Thomas 
 

Corporal 
Grace, 4-Way Test, Toast to SA – Fines – Tailpiece. 
Sep 2 Allison Fletcher 
Sep 9 Jannie Jacobs  
Sep 16 Chris Louw 
Sep 23 Philip Maritz 

Fellowship 
12:30 Welcome Rotarians & Guests. See that Rotarians 
  wear their name tags and that guests are welcomed. 
Sep 2 Gill Quinn 
Sep 9 Ken Quinn  
Sep 16 Peter Thomas & Corlia van Tonder 
Sep 23 Amanda & Pete van Zyl 

Kimberley Rotary Club Calendar 
(Meetings: 12:45 Monday lunchtime at the Kimberley Club—unless otherwise stated) 

 
 
 September—New Generations (Youth Service) Month 
  6 DG Greg Cryer’s official club visit 
  6 Joint board meeting  
  12 Board Meeting 
  14 Ride for Hospice Corporate Challenge (Interact) 
  16  Board report back   
 
 October—Vocational Service Month 
  5 Sally Aucamp’s Sally Rally 
  10 Board Meeting 
  11 Mountain Bike Night Race 
  14  Board report back 
 

Induction Anniversaries 
Sep 3 Allison Fletcher 2007 
Sep 7 Lizanne van Niekerk 2009 
Oct 18 Div Pretorius 2004 
Oct 29 Dwayne & Liesel Evans 2012 
Nov 14 Peter Thomas 1991 
Nov 14 Nanine van Olmen 2011 

Disclaimer 
 

The views expressed in this newsletter are 
those of the editor and the contributors. 

They do not necessarily reflect the views of the 
Rotary Club of Kimberley, of Rotary District 9370 

or of Rotary International. 

Wedding Anniversaries 
Sep 2 Ryan & Janine Snyders 
Sep 23 Peter & Charlene Daubney (Honorary) 
Sep 24 Dawie & Jennilee Ellis 
Sep 27 Dries & Corlia van Tonder 
Oct 8 André & Annine Oberholzer 

Birthday Greetings 

Sep 15 Ona Louw 
Sep 22 Gill Quinn 
Sep 23  Gordon Dally (Honorary) 
Sep 24 Anton Rautenbach 
Oct 4 Peter Hohne (Honorary) 
Oct 5 Chris Louw 
Oct 8 André Oberholzer 
Oct 13 Pete van Zyl 
Oct 17 Mark Fletcher 
Oct 24 Corlia van Tonder 


